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MEMORANDUM 
 

FROM:    Greg J. Lyssy  

  Senior Project Manager 

  Federal Facilities Section (6PD-F) 

 

TO:  Gabriel Moreno-Ferguson 

  CSSA 

 

CC:  Kirk Coulter 

  TCEQ 

 

RE:  CSSA Constituent Concentration Maps 
  

This Memo is written pursuant to our meeting on January 24, 2012, and as a follow-up to the 

discussions on the graphical depiction of analytical data in groundwater plume maps, and in 

accordance with the final Resource Conservation and Recovery Act (RCRA), Section 3008(h) 

Administrative Order on Consent (Order) for Camp Stanley Storage Activity (CSSA), Docket 

No. RCRA-VI 002(h)99-H FY99, dated May 5, 1999.   

 

Historically, CSSA has created groundwater plume delineation maps utilizing all analytical data, 

including historical data points as well as data points that are near or at the method detection 

limit of the constituents.   Preparing plume maps utilizing data points that are in the part per 

trillion range (and several orders of magnitude below the Maximum Contaminant Levels 

(MCLs)) may create a misleading graphical representation of the actual plume size.   

 

In order to have consistency on plume maps across different facilities, it is my recommendation 

that CSSA create a groundwater plume map at the MCL (or appropriate regulatory level if there 

is not an MCL) for the constituents of concern (COCs).  In addition, CSSA should also create a 

groundwater plume map that depicts isoconcentrations at 20% of the MCL.  

 

If desired, CSSA may create a base groundwater plume map using data near the method 

detection limit, but that map must contain qualifying information on the data that was used to 

create the map. 

 

Groundwater monitoring of the plume at CSSA is required, and will continue to be required, as 

long as the Order is in place and there are COCs in the groundwater. 
 

If CSSA, or your technical consultants, have any questions regarding this Memo, please do not 

hesitate to call me at 214.665.8317, or I may be contacted via e-mail at lyssy.gregory@epa.gov. 
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